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July 8, 2018 
 
 

WELCOME EVERYONE 
 Visitors may pick up THE SPIRE which tells you about 
our monthly ministries.  We are a praying congregation.  If you 
would like to share your joys and concerns, please fill out the 
prayer request form and hand it to an usher.  
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR   

Rev. Dr. Paul Boger, Lily Costello, Rev. Rick Sommers 
 

CHAPEL FLOWERS 
The flowers in the Chapel today are given by Jen and 

Mathew Kohnen in honor of Catherine Kohnen. 
 

BLOOMFIELD COLLEGE IS CELEBRATING 150 
YEARS! 
 Our special offering this month will help support the 
work of the Bloomfield College Chaplain’s Office, which is 
responsible for nurturing the spiritual growth of the students 
and faculty at this historically Presbyterian college. Your 
donation will help make possible a variety of activities, programs, 
and classes related to the understanding and appreciation of 
diverse cultures and beliefs, the examination of personal values, 
the pursuit of justice and contributions to the common good. 
The Chaplain’s Office hosts an annual Dr. Martin Luther King, 
Jr., lecture, a religion and culture series, bible study, interfaith 
gatherings and sponsors mission trips.  Please consider lending 
your support to the Chaplaincy Program’s important work as the 



college moves forward into its next 150 years of service to 
students and the community. 
 
2018 SUNDAY WORSHIP FLOWER DEDICATIONS 

The 2018 Flower Chart is posted in the rear of the 
Chapel.  Please sign up for Sunday worship flower dedications In 
Memory Of/In Honor Of a family member or friend.  You will 
find dedication forms and offering envelopes in the Blank 
Dedication Form Envelope on the bulletin board.  The 
completed dedication form and offering envelope can be placed 
in the Completed Form Envelope on the bulletin board, placed 
in the offering plate, or mailed to the church office.  The cost of 
our Chapel flowers is $45.00 per week, but please know that 
donations of any amount are appreciated.  Checks should be 
made out to BPCOG with a note on the Memo line:  Deacon 
Flower Fund. 

Following worship, the flowers are delivered to our shut-
ins, those in the hospital, those recovering at home, and those in 
our church family celebrating special occasions.  Thank you for 
helping the Deacons with this ministry.   
 
VACATION BIBLE CAMP 
 Vacation Bible Camp begins this evening at 6:00pm sharp. 
All hands on deck! 
 
  
THIS WEEK 

Date Time Event Location 

July 8 
thru 
July 12 

6:00pm Vacation Bible Camp Parish House 
and 
Education 
Building 

July 15 10:00am Worship Service The Chapel 


